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Mr. President, 
Denmark thanks the delegation of Lesotho for their presentation today. We would like to commend Lesotho for its constructive engagement in the UPR process and for having demonstrated progress in terms of the protection and promotion of human rights since its last review. 
Denmark was pleased to note that Lesotho during its first review accepted recommendations to ratify the Optional Protocol to the UN Convention against Torture and notes with appreciation that Lesotho has permitted relevant bodies such as the International Committee of the Red Cross to visit and inspect correctional institutions and make recommendations. Denmark notes, however, that Lesotho has not taken steps towards ratifying the Optional Protocol as one of the key instruments in the fight against torture.
Denmark therefore recommends that the Government of Lesotho intensify efforts to ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture.
Denmark furthermore notes that Lesotho’s initial report to the Committee against Torture is overdue by a significant number of years. 
Denmark recommends that Lesotho hands in its initial report to the Committee as soon as possible. 
Allow me to highlight in this context the Convention against Torture Initiative launched in March last year. This initiative aims – through government to government exchange and cooperation - to assist governments in overcoming obstacles to ratification and implementation of the Convention. This initiative stands ready to explore avenues to assist the Government of Lesotho in advancing on this issue if at all deemed helpful. 
Thank you, Mr. President.

